COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE
TRANSPORTATION AND
LAND MANAGEMENT AGENCY

Juan C. Perez, P.E, T.E.

Tr an Sp Ol"taﬁ on D ep art m ent Birector of Transporiation

October 30, 2012

5t Avenue

laywild, CA 92549

RE: Request for larger/higher visibility Speed Limit Signs
Pine Crest Avenue
Idytlwild area
Our File No's.: SRF 12-07-003 and 12-07-004

Dear

This is in response to your request dated July 02, 2012, wherein you requested the
installation of larger/higher visibility speed limit signs along Pine Crest Avenue, in the
ldyhwild area.

Traffic Engineering staff reviewed the area on July 23, 2012, to verify existing conditions.

Based on our review, we do not recommend the installation of larger speed limit signs on
Pine Crest Avenue. The existing speed limit signs are adequate for this type of roadway. All
existing speed limit signs along Pine Crest Avenue are in place and in good working
candition, To help remind motorists of the legal speed limit on Pine Crest Avenue, a
portable radar speed display trailer was deployed during the week of September 10, 2012.
The radar trailer provides feedback to the drivers who may not realize they are exceeding
the legal speed limit.

To help increase motorist awareness of the residential zone and potential for pedestrian
traffic along Pine Crest Avenue and Riverside Co Playground Rd, pedestrian warning signs
were installed along Pine Crest Avenue, west of Marantha Drive and east of Riverside Co .
Playground Rd. In addition, we installed an additional 25 mile-per-hour speed limit sign on
Riverside Co Playground Rd, north of SH-243. All recommended signs were installed on
September 25, 2012.

if you have any questions, please contact Jose Valadez of this office at (951) 955-6800.

County Traffic Engineer
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